To whom it may concern,

I’'m writing in response to the proposed development of our green belt at Vicarage Farm and
Crews Hill, Enfield (Draft Regulation 18 Enfield Local Plan: 2019-3039) into 6000 new homes. We
cannot let this go ahead!

We live on the boundary of Vicarage Farm and one of the main reasons for buying this property
was the beautiful views across the fields. Aside from this personal bias, | am very concerned
about the amount of extra traffic and congestion this will bring to the area. The Ridgeway and
Windmill Hill are already a nightmare during rush hour. Add 6000 homes, each with two cars,
into the mix and we’ll have a huge congestion problem. Not to mention the additional
pollution!

| thought green belt land was listed as green belt for a reason, to stop urban sprawl and protect
our wildlife. Why has this proposal been allowed? Can brown field sites not be used?

I’'m writing to you to protest against this development and ask for your help in putting a stop to
the proposal.

| would appreciate any help you can give.

Many thanks,



